To
· Fife Devplan
Dear Secretary/Chair
 
I am emailing to update you on the progress of FIFEplan, Proposed Fife Local Development Plan. The plan was submitted by Fife Council to Scottish Ministers on 7 August 2015 for examination.
 
The Scottish Ministers have appointed Katrina Rice BSc (Hons) DipTP MRTPI Error! Bookmark not defined.to carry out the examination of the above plan.  Please note that additional reporters may be appointed to support the speedy delivery of the report.
 
The reporter will now commence the examination of conformity with the council’s participation statement as required by Section 19(4) of the Town and Country Planning Scotland Act 1997 (as amended).  I can also confirm that to comply with Section 19(7) of the Act, the examination of the above plan under Section 19(3) of the Act will not commence until the examination of conformity with the participation statement under 19(4) has concluded, or until four weeks from the 1st September 2015 which is the date of the appointment of the reporter, whichever is the latter.  Therefore, the earliest date upon which the examination of issues raised in representations will commence is 29 September 2015. 
 
A notice will be published in the local press and will be available to view on www.fifedirect.org.uk/fifeplan.
 
If  the Community Council  made a representation to the council regarding this plan when it was consulted on from the 27th October to the 8th December 2014 then you will receive a separate notice by mail. 
 
Information about the examination and summary of the issues (known as Schedule 4 Forms) being addressed by the reporters, Further Information Requests and Responses, Document Lists, any Hearing and Inquiry Statements, Recommendations by Issue Table and the Report can be found at the Directorate for Planning and Environmental Appeals (DPEA) website:
 
http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/CaseDetails.aspx?id=116917
 
Further guidance on the examination process is also available from the DPEA Development Plan Examinations website:
 
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Topics/Built-Environment/planning/Appeals/whatwedo/devplanexaminations
 
A guidance note that explains development plan examinations for people who have submitted representations is available at:
 
http://www.gov.scot/Resource/0039/00398137.pdf
 
If you require further information about the progress of the examination please contact Morag I Smith, Directorate for Planning and Environmental Appeals, 4 The Courtyard, Callendar Business Park, Falkirk, FK1 1XR,or telephone 01324 696460, or e-mail at morag.smith@scot.gov.uk 
 
The target date for the publication of the Reporters’ recommendations is 1st June 2015. Updates throughout the examination can be found on the DPEA website at the link above, or you may wish to sign up to the Development Plan Update (e-bulletin)on the Fife Direct website at: http://bit.ly/1IE4mDe.
 
 
Jenni Whittle, Lead Officer (Development Plan)
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